
ISLAND OF HOY DEVELOPMENT TRUST 
(IHDT) Co. No. 306586 

 
BOARD MEETING 22ND OCTOBER 2008 

AT THE GREEN ROOM 
 
 

PRESENT 
 
Lindsay Hall Lee Shields 
Terry Thomson Rik Waite 
Tracy Waite John Challenor 
 
1. APOLOGIES 
 
Max Collop Paul Spence 
John Hardcastle John Eccles 
Ian Avis 
 
2. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING 
 
Proposed by Lindsay Hall. 
Seconded by Rik Waite. 
 
3. MATTER ARISING 
 
HOY CENTRE 
Lee reported back from the Hoy Centre Committee meeting she 
attended last week, that Paul Kettle had inferred to the HCC that it 
could become a sub committee of the Development Trust. This is in 
fact not what was said at the DT meeting on the 17th September. Lee 
also said nothing had changed with the meetings, OIC were still 
making the decisions. 
 
4. SUB GROUP UPDATES 
 
WIND ENERGY 
We now have the Big Lottery application form, the deadline is 
February 09. The first draft has to be ready in six weeks for CES to 
look over and scrutinise, so if any changes need to be made we have 
enough time. 
Wind Energy S-G will meet with Sam Harcus on the 24th to go over 
our application. 
The outcome of the SG meeting was to be ready for the first draft 
certain things needed to be in place; 
An estimate for laying the track. 
An estimate for construction and erection of the concrete base.  
Ask our accountant to look over and scrutinise our business plan 
(maybe on an unsuccessful bid no fee basis). 



Collect completed questionnaires. 
Investing in Ideas funding for feasibility studies etc. 
Speak to Nicky Clegg re spreadsheets/figures etc. 
Subsidiary company to be registered with Companies House. 
Collate all relevant paperwork i.e. information to backup our application. 
 
Lindsay said he has spoken to Karen Scholes and she does not do, no 
win no fee work. 
A decision for the funding grant from Climate Challenge Fund will not 
be made until 12 December.  
 
TOURSIM 
Rik explained that the SG has worked out the layout for the new 
brochure and everyone has got something to do and it is progressing 
well. A letter has been sent to the CC asking for them to re-paint the 
doors at the Moaness and Lyness waiting rooms, also for new signs 
reading, ‘Information Centre and Waiting Room’, this could then be 
used by local organisations, groups or businesses to advertise events 
etc. which tourists can access easily. 
 
WEBSITE 
Terry informed the Board of the outcome of the SG meeting and asked 
what the board wanted to do. 
Terry informed the Board that his investigations to OSCR and VAO 
had revealed that the DT can advertise local businesses on the WS as 
long as any money that is made goes into our bank account. 
John C questioned the legality of advertising on the WS and asked 
would we not be liable for misrepresentation. 
Lindsay explained that as we were only linking to other business 
websites and not charging a fee we are not liable, if we decide at a 
later date to charge we can take legal advice. 
Terry said that this was confirmed by VAO and OSCR.   
Rik said he would not be pursuing his wish to carry on with the WS, 
as since he started in May to develop and design the island website it 
has met with criticism, and all the bickering and sniping makes him 
ill. Rik said his intent from the start was to develop and design the WS 
then to employ a SEO Company to get a good ranking on the internet.  
John C said if we have the money and it has to be used why not use it 
and employ a Web Designer, Rik agreed but said that the DT should 
know what it is getting for its money i.e. 
Guarantees on ranking. 
Size of website. 
It was also agreed to keep the www.hoyorkney.com domain name as 
the DT has already purchased it. 
John C said if we are contracting out the WS build then we don’t need 
a Sub-Group anymore, this was agreed. 
John C said he would approach Christine Willers and ask for an 
estimate, he would also do some searching around and see if he could 
come up with anymore funding. 



Lindsay proposed that we get tenders based on the existing design we 
already have. 
John C seconded the proposal. 
 
Lee thanked Rik for all his efforts on the WS, Terry seconded. 
 
5. CORRESPONDENCE 
 
Lindsay received the Fairer Scotland funding application form, due to 
the limited time span he has filled it in and sent it back. 
 
Tracy received a letter from CC asking for the DT to apply in writing 
for a shelter at Rackwick. 
 
Lee has sent a letter to the CC asking for seedcorn funding for the 
Ranger post. 
 
6. A.O.B 
 
Terry was asked by a member of the community if the information 
gathered in the Skills Survey would be published. 
The information is on the laptop that Max has; Tracy will get the 
information from it. 
 
Rik asked if he could put up some notices about the IHDT 
Communities website letting organisations, groups and businesses 
know that they can advertise events etc. on the website, this was 
agreed. 
 
7. NEXT MEETING 
 
Wednesday 19th November 2008 at the Gable End.  
 
 
 
 


